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SUMMARY OF TENDER SUBMISSIONS 

Tenderer & 
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Yes or No 

Project Proposal 

Social and 
economic 

effects on the 
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Lump 
Sum 
Price 

Rank 

Arup Australia 
Pty Ltd 

Partially 
Compliant 

Arup Australia Pty Ltd possess internal capacity of all engineering 
disciplines to undertake the works. It provided an organisational chart 
showing the key personnel who will be allocated to the City’s contract, 
many having very good experience in completing equivalent scopes of 
works for Main Roads WA and involved many local governments. It also 
has provided similar services to the City in an earlier phase of the Shenton 
Avenue upgrade project. Its proposed staff include, an Overhead Line 
Equipment Lead and an Electrical and High Voltage Lead, who are subject 
matter experts in their respective areas of rail engineering and have 
worked on PTA Metronet projects. It  provided details for its chosen seven 
sub-consultants and submitted an overview for each company.   

It provided a very clear and thorough project methodology and program, 
addressing all project elements and stages, key tasks, milestones and 
dependencies along with various risk mitigation measures, indicating 
completion of the project by April 2022. 

Some areas of concern or omissions were prominent, including, sufficient 
details on the rail tunnel extension design, tunnel methodology for 
ventilation and fire requirements and various timeframes proposed were 
not possible within PTA lead times, however clarification of all issues and 
assumption has been undertaken. 

The company has an Integrated Management System combining Quality, 
Health, Safety & Wellbeing and Environment Management,  approved by 
Lloyd's Register to the following standards AS/NZS 4801:2001, ISO 
14001:2015, ISO 45001:2018, ISO 9001:2015 and has policies and 
procedures which support its activities. 

The company is a well-established organisation with appropriate industry 
experience and has the capacity and capability to deliver the service. 

The company 
employs 12 staff 
who reside within 
the City of 
Joondalup.  

It is not located  
within the City 
boundaries and did 
not address the use 
of City materials 
/services or its 
promotion of local 
community 
activities. 

80% $1,038,925 1 

Not all 
requirements 
have been met. 

The Submission 
from Arup 
Australia Pty 
Ltd, was not 
fully compliant in 
the area of 
financial 
capacity, but 
was included for 
further 
assessment on 
the basis that 
risk assessment 
data will be 
gathered from a 
credit rating 
agency if 
required. 
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